Advisory Committee Minutes

November 28, 2022 **4:00 p.m.**

The mission of the Geneseo Park District is to enhance the quality of life in our community by providing a positive recreational experience for all.

ATTENDING:

Marty Golby, Melissa Olson, Andy Thurman, Andrew Sigwalt.

o Absent: Brent Starkey, Tricia Hull, William Schehl, Joanne Gernant, Scott Himmelman,

FOLLOW UP FROM LAST MEETING:

- The Park District has been looking into different options for virtual instructor led work such as Peloton or something equivalent.
- There have been requests for hooks or other storage options in the Gymnastics room for equipment, coats and other personal items. Due to the size of the room there are different rules and regulations that require us to comply with ADA regulations that prohibit us from having items that stick out from the wall for the safety of those in the room.
- A question came up asking what the best way to get evaluated by one of the instructors to make sure the participants are signed up for the right class. It's easiest to try to catch one of the instructors in between classes if parents just have a quick question. For a more in depth evaluation participants should schedule a time to meet with the coaches individually.
- During the holidays, the movie theater will be showing a few free movies during the afternoons on Thursdays.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS COMMENTS:

- Mrs. Olson asked about the enrollment levels for gymnastics classes. The classes typically are set for a max enrollment of 20 participants. This could be changed and raised if the desk staff are given permission from the instructors to open more spots. We typically try to keep classes under 25 participants.
- Mr. Golby wanted to compliment Jim Wayne on his pleasant greetings and learning names so quickly of the normal swimmers.
- Mr. Golby was informed that the hair dryer has recently been misplaced from the IP Women's locker room. The hair dryer was replaced on Tuesday November 29th.
- Mr. Golby commented on the Monday night BYOB (Bring Your Own Bowl) at the Theater. He mentioned what a great deal it was.
- Mr. Golby questioned how well the Recovery Room was still being used. Mr. Sigwalt mentioned that we had a good set of regular visitors that show up multiple times a week, and its being used frequently by high school aged students. The recovery room typically sees around 35 visits per week.

NEWS FROM STAFF:

Notes from Mr. Thurman:

- The Indoor Pool will be shutdown from December $17^{th} 24^{th}$ for regular maintenance. The shut down is one week earlier than in past years but will be open again the day after Christmas. The pool will be drained down about $\frac{1}{2}$ way to be able to clean filters and inspect pipes and pumps.
- The new playground equipment is in the ground. The next step is to put in the pour in place surface but the weather has to be 40° or warmer for multiple days.
- The results from the new Master Plan have been gathered and will be presented to the Park District Board at the December meeting. These results will help guide the Park District as we set Goals and Objectives for the upcoming years.

Notes from Mr. Sigwalt:

• There will be FREE events during the two weeks the kids are out of school for winter break. There will be FREE Swims on Mondays and Wednesdays during break. The Bounce House and Inflatables will be open to the public on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

ADJOURNMENT

• There being no further business to come before the Committee the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Mrs. Olson and seconded by Mr. Golby at 4:32 p.m.

Approved By:

Andy Thurman, Executive Director

Geneseo Park District